	Disability Sector Training Project commences
 

The Disability Sector Training Liaison Project is now underway with the appointment of David Rogers.  This initiative is funded by the Disability Services Commission (DSC) as a result of the Sector Health Check Committee report, which noted that “effective training and development for support workers is essential to ensure the quality of support for people with disabilities”.
 

As the Disability Sector Training Liaison Coordinator, David Rogers will liaise with disability service providers, registered training organisations and the Department of Education and Training and ensure that the training needs of the sector are met.
 

David has a wealth of experience in the disability sector: in a training capacity with Central TAFEWA, at a service-delivery level as a social trainer and as a disability employment network employment co-ordinator.
 

In the first phase the project will involve contacting service providers to gather information on their training needs and their knowledge and understanding of training opportunities currently available.  This will also be an opportunity for service providers to raise any issues relating to the training of support staff in the sector.
 

Concurrently the project will liaise with the registered training organisations involved in the training of disability support workers and the Department of Education and Training to provide feedback on the needs of the sector.
 

A key requirement of the initiative is the establishment of a project reference group. The reference group will consist of the following stakeholders:
· two representatives from DSC’s Service Purchasing and Development directorate. 
· one representative from the Department of Education and Training. 
· two service providers representing the disability sector. 
· one representative from the community services and health industry training and advisory body. 
· one representative from a public training organisation. 
· one representative from a private training organisation. 
 

The role of this group will include:
· identifying initiatives that may direct the work of the Disability Sector Training Coordinator; 

· consulting through forums, informal networking and meetings to: 

· inform the sector of available training opportunities; 

· identify current barriers to achieving training outcomes, especially for small and regional providers; and 

· identify opportunities to overcome barriers. 

· providing feedback to training authorities on the needs of the sector by: 

· identifying current training issues; and 

· providing recommendations to the Department of Education and training to inform the development of state funding plans for community services. 

· assessing the current and future capacity of the community-based training system to meet the identified training needs of the sector. 




	Contact Information: David Rogers, Disability Sector Training Liaison Coordinator, NDS Western Australia, Ph 08 9208 9815, david.rogers@nds.org.au 


